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14. QUESTION TO THE CABINET MEMBER FOR REGENERATION, PLANNING 
AND TRANSPORT FROM COUNCILLOR ANDY SIMMONS (DULWICH 
COMMUNITY COUNCIL) 
 
How will the council improve consultation on traffic and transport schemes in the Dulwich 
area? 
 
RESPONSE 
 
We recently consulted on the first draft of the New Southwark Plan (NSP) for anextended 
four month period. The plan sets out updated and new draft planningpolicies that will be 
used to decide planning applications across the borough oncethe plan is adopted in 2017. It 
also includes draft visions for neighbourhoods andareas including an updated vision for 
Dulwich that builds on the contents of theadopted Dulwich Supplementary Planning 
Document (SPD). Undertaking aconsultation for the New Southwark Plan is a statutory 
requirement. It is alsoImportant to involve local residents at this early stage in the 
preparation of such animportant planning document and provide the opportunity for views to 
be putforward. The consultation included a series of meetings, events and mailings 
throughout the borough. 
 
The Southwark Cycling Strategy was also consulted on during the NSPconsultation period. 
Planning and transport officers coordinated marketingmaterials and meetings to ensure both 
documents were promoted and discussedtogether, ensuring effective use of resources and 
consistency in approach. Whilethe council received overwhelming support in favour of 
stronger cycling policiesand programmes, officers were made aware of concerns that some 
residents,particularly in Dulwich, have in regard to what impact a cycle route, such as a 
Quietwayroute, may have on their street. 
 
The council is committed to working with and involving local residents, as part ofthe Cycling 
Strategy delivery programme there will be a Dulwich wide consultationon possible 
improvements to the road network for pedestrians and cyclists. Thiswill ensure all issues are 
considered together and local residents will be able toshare their views before formal 
consultation takes place.The next stage of consultation on the New Southwark Plan takes 
place in theautumn when the 'Preferred Option' of the plan will be consulted on. 


